
Minutes of a monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council 
held on 28 October 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels and Mr Vince.
The Chair advised Members that Mr Parfitt has resigned from the Community 

Council and Mr Purser stated that this would be a sad  loss to the Community 
Council.

Resolved.  A letter be sent to Mr Parfitt thanking him for the work which he has 

carried out as a Councillor.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr Cannon (Illness).
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest.

Minutes. 
A) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 23 September 2019 had been circulated to members.
Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.

B ) The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 14 October 2019 had been circulated to members.
Resolved. These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
Mrs Hodgson stated that the agendas for the monthly meetings were too long and a follow up spreadsheet could be used to ensure matters were followed up and finalised. Mr Vince supported this and Mr Skeels commented that this was a good idea.

1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings:-
A) SRic bid. Mrs Hodgson has emailed Members updated plans for information and

work on these plans is still progressing prior to contractors being appointed. She stated that PCC is still waiting for a formal reply from Lamphey Field Committee regarding the position of the footpath. Mr Skeels stated that a reply should have now been sent agreeing to the footpath being installed at the back of the garages and not in front. Mr Phil Leggett is dealing with the services aspect on the Ridgeway Road. Mr John asked if Councillors could input their ideas and Mrs Hodgson replied that now is the right time to do this. Mr John stated that he was concerned about safety on the road from Lamphey Garage to the exit of the village on the Hodgeston road. Mr Vince asked if Mrs Hodgson could send the final plans so that Councillors could inform their neighbours of development.
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A) 2nd homes in the area- An update on Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Scheme. 
1) Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing.  Mr Vince thanked Mr Purser for 
the work which he had done on this project.The Clerk had contacted J & L Gardening 
Services for a revised invoice to be made out to PCC but to date this hasn’t been received.An invoice has been received from SRM Fencing for £2,664 including £444 vat and this has been forwarded to Sinead in PCC to pass for payment. Ms Vince stated that she is still waiting for the date for a site meeting with Darren Moore to be arranged. 
2) Safety at Freshwater East Bay.  Mr Skeels stated that he still hasn’t yet contacted Mr Evans.
3) Signage at Freshwater East.  This is covered under minute 1.2 H.
4) Funding towards over 60’s Christmas Event.  Ms Vince stated that she has received a quotation from Courtyard Caterers for a buffet at £8 a head. Mr Purser stated that based on this the event could cost £800 if 100 people attended.and the provision of a hot meal last year cost less than this and he would prefer have a hot meal provided and he has an account with Castell Howell to purchase provisions. Mr Skeels stated that last year there wasn’t a lot of effort from around the table and if providing this meal cost £1K would the Community Council in a few years time be in the position to provide this event. He also stated that certain suppliers would again be able to provide items free of charges for this event. Mrs Hodgson stated that a buffet with hot potatoes could be provided as the provision of a hot meal would be too complicated to carry out. Ms Vince stated that she was nervous about the amount of Community Council money required to hold this event and last year 5 professionals were used. Mr Vince stated that Mr Tunstall could be approached to see if he would be available to help on that date. Mr Purser stated that he has a proper meat slicing machine which could be used and he gave costs for wholesaler’s provisions. He suggested that meats could be plated up and vegetables could be provided on the tables. Mr Vince stated that the event should be published as soon as possible and numbers confirmed. He asked if the children of Lamphey School would again sing carols and Mr Skeels replied that they would. Ms Vince stated that the Community Council could apply for an Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant for £3K. for future events.
Resolved.  A buffet with hot potatoes be provided for the Christmas event which will take place in Lamphey Village Hall on Wednesday 11 December 2019 commencing at 6.30pm and with a cap of 120 people. Mr Purser arrange for the production of posters. A further meeting be held on Monday 11 November 2019 to finalise matters and Courtyard Caterers be advised that we will not be going ahead with them.
C) Christmas event - Return of trays. Mrs Smith is looking into this matter.
D) Burial Ground in Lamphey.  The Clerk informed Members that he is waiting a reply from PCC.
E) Notice Boards.  Mr John stated that he will ask Lamphey Garage for an update on this matter. Mr Skeels stated that the Lamphey notice board could be installed outside Lamhey Village Hall. Mr Purser stated that with Mr Fisher’s permission the notice board could be replaced in its original position with a canopy.
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F) Planning permission refusal – Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East. Ms Vince referred to the attendance of 2 Officers from PCNPA at the 14 October 2019 planning meeting.

Resolved.  A letter be sent to PCNPA thanking the Officers for attending and giving a detailed update.




G) Councillor Vacancies.  This matter was again discussed.
Resolved.  The 2 vacancies be advertised.
H)   Recent Ant-Social behaviour at Freshwater East Beach. Mr Purser stated that there isn’t a problem between January and March. Members have now been invited,
and some will attend, a scheduled meeting with Angela Burns Constinuency Manager planned for midday on 7 November 2019.

1)Trees removed from Lamphey play area.  The Clerk informed Members

that such a payment can be made provided it is clearly minuted as a thank you and 
saying that it was a significant saving of public money.

Resolved.  £20 be paid. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.
J) Appointment of  Internal Controller. This was agreed to be carried out by a Sub- Committee.
K) Long Course Weekend:-

1) Letter to Chief Constable. A reply has been received from Dyfed-Powys Police stating that Police Sergeant Lewis Simpson would be attending this meeting but he hasn’t turned up.
2) Feedback to Streetcare. Mrs Hodgson stated that a feed back had been given.
L) Signs Coombs Bridge. Mrs Hodgson stated that she will chase up this matter.

M) Parking congestion at Lamphey Bakery. A letter was sent to PCC and to date an acknowledgment received.

N) Community Engagement Events. Mrs Hodgson stated that she had tried and failed to have an engagement session in Lamphey.

O) Freshwater East beach bins - request for next year.  Mrs Hodgson confirmed that this has been done.
P) Lease for Lamphey Tennis Courts.  Mr Skeels stated that this is in hand. Ms Vince stated that a £16K grant has been awarded and Guy Thomas has kindly agreed to allow access for heavy equipment from his land.
Q) Deeds and leases for Lamphey Recreation Ground:-


A. Locating copies. A letter has been sent to the Charity Commission and to date no reply received.

B. Asset Register. No action be taken.

R) NALC Legal Topic Note: Financial Assistance to Churches. Ms Vince read the letter dated 31 January 2019 from NALC regarding this matter. Mr Purser stated that Hodgeston Church yard is still being used for burials. Mr Skeels stated that he had recently been to Sketty Churchyard and it was very overgrown. Mrs Hodgson referred to the conflicting advice given and stated that she wouldn’t like to see the Churchyards overgrown. Mr Vince agreed and stated that volunteers carry out maintenance at Stackpole Churchyard and their Community Council doesn’t give a grant towards this maintainance. Mr Purser stated that Lamphey Community Council should continue to give a grant for this year. 
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Resolved.  Mr Purser proposed and Mr John seconded and all Members agreed for Helen Hodges in Eaton Evans be contacted for clarification and for this year we treat as normal and the position be clarified for next year.

2. Treasurer’s report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at the 13 October 2019 was £13,776.55 and all cheques issued have been banked. He also gave out an analysis of the income/expenditure for the period April-September 2019.

3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies. Mr Skeels stated that there was nothing to report from the recent Village Hall meeting.

4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting.  There was nothing to report as no Member had attended a training course since the September 20219 monthly meeting.
5.Planning Applications:-
Planning Applications Received:-

A) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 278, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/19/0532/FUL.
Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
Planning Application Approved:-

A) Wigwam, Freshwater East – NP/19/9353/S73.
B) Thackagate, Freshwater East – NP/19/0411/NMA.
C) Ty Gwyn, Freshwater East – NP/19/0439/FUL.

D) 58, Trewent Park Freshwater East – NP/19/0476/FUL.

6. Payments:-
A) Harris Bassett
Accountant’s Fees Apr-Sept
          £93.60
Resolved.  This be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.
7. Model Financial Regulations 2019 for Wales. The Clerk has looked at these and made alterations. Mr Vince stated that these look alright.
Resolved.  Ms Vince look at these together with the amendments prior to the November 2019 monthly meeting. 
8. Risk Assessment Review.  The Chair reported that these were previously discussed at the March 2019 monthly meeting. Mr Vince stated that certain factors have changed since then,
Resolved.  This be checked by Members and comments passed to the Chair prior to the next monthly meeting.
9. Environment Wales Act 2016. Advice is still awaited on this matter.
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10. Governance and Accountability A Practioners Guide Walesd 2019 - Community & Town Councils Duty under Section 6.  Members were asked to read Chapter 7 and the matter be discussed again at the January 2020 monthly meeting.
11. Consultation draft Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Management Plan 2020-2024.  This matter was discussed. Mr Purser commented that no site development should be allowed in Stackpole as there are less than 5 buses servicing the village daily.

Resolved.  In the answer to question 7 of the consultation response form, Freshwater East should be included in Footnote 11 of policy W1f , which referes to sites where there are no recreational pressures such as inappropriate use of watercraft.
12. Waste Collections. Mr Vince stated that he was disappointed that there had been no engagement session on this matter and these significant changes by PCC would encourage fly tipping and he asked what PCC’s policy would be to counteract this and he has tried ringing their helpline to no avail. Mr Purser stated that there had been instances in the past of this taking place on his land and where would residents store their new containers/bags and Carmarthenshire has a different approach to refuse collections. Mrs Hodgson stated that she will check what PCC’s policy is on fly tipping. 
13. Business Plan. The Chair handed out copies of the 2018-2020 business plans to Members and the 2019-2021 plan should be discussed. In the future Town and Community Councils will have to issue a report to electorates yearly.

Resolved.  This matter be discussed at the November 2019 monthly meeting.
14. Grant Forms.  This matter was discussed.
Resolved.  These be sent out to the same as last year.

15. Feedback from FWE Liaison meeting. The question if the Caravan site is on a mains sewage system and the date of the planned open day were discussed. Mr Purser stated that the Caravan site wasn’t on mains sewage.
Resolved.   A letter be sent to DCWW on these matters,
16. Dates for next year’s meetings. The provisional dates for next year’s meetings subject to the meeting room in Lamphey Village Hall being available are:-
Monthly Meeting. 


Planning Meetings.

FWE Meetings
27 January



13 January


21 January

24 February



10 February

23 March



9 March

27 April



6 April

18 May 



5 May (Tues)


19 May

22 June



9 June (Tues)

27 July




13 July

28 September



14 September


15 September

26 October



12 October

23 November



9 November

14 December



7 December
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17. Internal Control Systems. This matter was discussed and it was decided to discuss this matter again at the January 2020 Meeting.
18. Ideas for Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grants. The Chair reported that £17K would be available for the next financial year and so far only £3K had been proposed for grant funding. Mrs Hodgson stated that she would circulate details of applications 
from other Town and Community Councils in Pembrokeshire. Mr Skeels stated that children in Lamphey get wet waiting  near the garage for the school bus to take them to Pembroke and money could be used for the erection of a bus shelter at this location. Mrs Hodgson stated that there had been some confusion regarding the 3 mile radius for children from Lamphey attending the school at Bush in Pembroke and PCC 

had rechecked their calculation and agreed to include the distance from the school entrance to the school as part of their calculation.
19.PCC special meeting regarding new bins. This matter has already been covered in Minute 12.
20. Audit for year ended 31 March 2019. This has been completed by Grant Thornton and copies of the report was handed to Members. The Notice of Conclusion of Audit will be displayed on the notice boards. The question of if Lamphey Village Hall and Lamphey Recreation Ground should be included as an asset was discussed as Lamphey Community Council are Custonian Trustees to both. Mr Purser stated that the ground was given to Lamphey and suggested that the Community Council should seek legal advice. 
Resolved.  Helen Hodges of Eaton Evans be asked to clarify the situation or provide a quote for this work.
21.Big pothole at keep left sign in Lamphey. Mr Skeels stated that this was very bad and urgently needed atrtention.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson take this matter up with PCC.

22. Footpath near Lamphey Railway Bridge. Mr Skeels stated that the edges of the path were lifting and the fence was also in a bad state of repair.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson take this matter up with PCC.

23. Footpath at the St Faiths in Lamphey. Mr Skeels stated that the right hand side of the footpath is subsiding and the gate also needs attention.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson take this matter up with PCC.

24. VE Day 75. This matter was discussed. 
25. Pre-application consultation for Jason Road. Ms Vince stated that the pre application for this proposed development was put together well. Mr John stated that the plans were basic and the application should have more specific detail on finishing material.
Resolved.  These comments be passed to Mr Hamilton.
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26. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Draft Annual Report Consultation.  Ms Vince stated that the allowances for 2020/21 were the same as 

the current year.
27. Council motion request re national community energy campaign.  This matter was discussed and no comments made.
28. Consultation from the Planning Directorate on changes to Welsh Planning Policy (housing, compulsory purchase and flooding and coastal erosion). Comments have to be received by 17 January 2019.
29. Items for next agenda:-

A) Missing trays.

B) Council Vacancies.


C)Dyfed-Powys Police non attendance.


D) Signs at Coombs Bridge

E) Model Financial Regulations.

F) Risk Assessment.

G) Business Plan.

H) Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant.

I) Replacement Members.

J) Ways of reducing paper used (HJ). 


K) Woodland Trees scheme.


M) Chair of the Liaison Committee.


N) Budget,

30. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 25 November 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.52PM.
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